SORBA Board Meeting
Jacksonville, FL  
November 16, 2013

8:30 A.M.  Paul Farrow called meeting to order.

Chapters Present:
Chapters absent:  Chattahoochee Valley (excused for Trail care Crew weekend); BUMP,  TORC, Chattanooga SORBA, Huntsville SORBA

New Chapters were voted and inducted unanimously by a motion from Steve Masone (midlands SORBA) and seconded by Terry Palmeri (EMBA):
1. Orlando Area (FL) SORBA
2. Flint River Area (GA) SORBA
3. Northwest North Carolina Mountain Bike Alliance

[bookmark: _GoBack]Officers for 2014 were unanimously elected after a motion by Steve Masone was made to close nomintations.

Paul Farrow, President
Dan Zafutto, Vice President
Angela Allen, Treasurer
Jay Franklin, Secretary

The following reports were made by Tom Sauret:

Subaru program will be renewed for 2014
MOUS signed by chapters in 2013
SRAM kids t-shirts for distribution to SORBA Chapters

Tom Sauret addressed the board and spoke about the IMBA and SORBA mission and what it was that chapters should be doing,  “community good.”

Tom Sauret reported on some of the 2013 accomplishments including the new MOUs  that chapters had signed in 2014.  The SORBA Trail Love volunteer program was launched in 2013.  He also gave a report on new trail projects around the southeast.  Well done, SORBA.

IMBA-SORBA will search for a full-time Associate Regional Director to work with Tom in 2014, depending on budget approval.

SORBA status does no provide STATE sales tax exemption.

It was decided that monthly staff/Executive Board conference call minutes will be distributed by the President to the chapters.

Paul Farrow reported that IMBA is working on adopting new by-laws.  These by-laws would include language that would give IMBA chapters more policy input into the organization.   When these new by-laws are adopted and provided to SORBA,  SORBA may decide to reopen the question of dissolving its 501c3 status.  If anyone had questions concerning the progress of this IMBA process, he/she should direct questions of Jim Grover, our IMBA board representative.

Paul Farrow and Tom Sauret gave an update on SORBA’s insurance costs.  It appears that our insurance rates are going up and the current model of paying for this annual fee may no longer be viable.  The SORBA BOD needs to consider another revenue stream to help meet these annul costs.  One solution would be to raise membership dues to cover insurance costs.

Upon a motion by Paul ?? and second by ????,    it was decide to recommended to IMBA that membership dues be raised and the costs of insurance be rolled into the fee.

Angela Allen gave a report on chapters financial record reporting.  85% of chapters are in compliance with current financial reporting.

Paul Farrow led a lengthy discussion on SORBA’s wet weather event policy.  Perhaps MOUs should always include language adopting SORBA’s inclement weather policy.  A Perhaps a SORBA wet trail awareness campaign would be order.  

Upon a motion by  ??? and seconded by…  “the current SORBA policy addresses the wet weather policy and chapters should work with eland manager to in turn enforce this policy. “   (from  my notes)

After a SORBA Trail Love volunteer presentation by Colin Smith,  a Protips session by Dan Zafutto,, the IMBA MTB  mapping project presentation, and an Address by Ann Christensen of the USFS on the state of the USFS/IMBA-SORBA MOU, and presentation by SORBA sponsor Bike Tours Direct, there was a motion to adjourn by Upstate SORBA  ???,  seconded by Terry Palmeri.


What time did we adjourn?  2:30?  3:00?
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